
May 18, 2020 

Dear Members of the Pennsylvania General Assembly,  

On behalf of our citizen members and volunteers, our organizations are writing to ask you to oppose far-
reaching legislative attacks on Pennsylvania’s environmental laws and programs that are pending in the 
General Assembly. These bills are Senate Bill 327 and House Bill 1822 which are all awaiting action in the 
state Senate, and House Bills 2004 and 2416 which await action in the state House. 

Specifically, these pieces of legislation do the following: 

1. House Bills 1822 and 2004: On April 21st, the state House passed HB1822, which was amended 
to include a provision that would freeze funding for many of Pennsylvania’s most crucial—and 
successful--environmental and conservation programs. These programs have enjoyed popular, 
bipartisan support for decades, yet currently are threatened by harmful cuts included in 
HB1822. Specific programs that would be affected include: 
 

● The Growing Greener Program (Environmental Stewardship Fund); 
● County Conservation Districts; 
● The Keystone Fund (which funds Pennsylvania’s state and local parks); 
● Pennsylvania’s Recycling Fund; 
● The Agricultural Conservation Easement Purchase Fund (the state’s premier farmland 

protection program: 
● And sadly, others. 

As more and more Pennsylvanians prepare for the “new normal,” they will undoubtedly be 
clamoring to take their family outdoors and enjoy the places that define the Commonwealth’s 
incredible natural heritage.  Halting programs that protect and maintain the places that enjoy 
broad support from Pennsylvanians is a step in the wrong direction in these trying times.  
 
House Bill 2004 will do irreparable harm directly to the Keystone Recreation, Parks, and 
Conservation Fund, a wildly popular thirty-year-old program that funds Pennsylvania’s state, 
county and local parks systems.  Specifically, HB2004 halts the dedicated funding allocated to 
the Keystone Fund, putting the future maintenance and protection of our beloved parks at risk 
when Pennsylvanians are aware of the value of having access to the outdoors more than ever.  

 

2. Senate Bill 327 and House Bill 2416: On April 21st, the House of Representatives also amended 
language from House Bill 2416 into SB 327 to halt the implementation of pending or future 
environmental regulations until the COVID-19 emergency order is lifted. If passed into law, this 
legislation would halt action on environmental policies including but not limited to: 

 
● Pending regulations to update Pennsylvania’s hazardous waste regulations to comply 

with federal requirements;  
● Proposed regulations to set air pollution standards for oil and gas operations; 
● Pending proposals to set cleanup standards for PFAS contamination in the state; 



● Increasing air pollution permit fees to fund DEP’s air program; 
● Pending proposals to increase protections for over 40 streams in the Commonwealth; 
● Proposed safeguards to reduce manganese pollution in Pennsylvania’s rivers and 

streams; 
● And sadly, other environmental regulations.  

 
These proposed safeguards are crucial to ensuring clean air, clean water and a healthy environment to 
the Commonwealth’s residents. 

 
For all of these reasons, we ask you to oppose House Bills 1822, 2416 and 2004, and Senate Bill 327 as 
long as these attacks are included in this legislation. And we ask you to oppose similar attacks to our 
environmental programs, laws and regulations in free-standing bills or if amended into other legislation 
that comes before the General Assembly. 

Thanks in advance for your consideration, and we hope you remain safe and healthy in these trying 
times. 

 

Sincerely,  

David Masur, Executive Director    Jacquelyn Bonomo, President & CEO 
PennEnvironment     Citizens for Pennsylvania’s Future (PennFuture) 
 
Katie Blume, Political Director    Jennifer Quinn, Legislative & Political Director 
Conservation Voters of Pennsylvania   Sierra Club – Pennsylvania Chapter  
 
Joseph Otis Minott, Esq., Executive Director  
Clean Air Council 
 
Mark Szybist, Senior Attorney & Advocate 
Natural Resources Defense Council 
 
Shannon Gority, PA Executive Director 
Chesapeake Bay Foundation 
 
Terrie Griffin & Janeth Hendershot, Co-
Presidents 
League of Women Voters of Pennsylvania 
 
Rev. Sandra L. Strauss, Director of Advocacy & 
Ecumenical Outreach, PA Council of Churches 
 
William Reichert, President 
Schuylkill Headwaters Association, Inc. 
 
 
 

Steve Hvozdovich, PA Campaigns Director 
Clean Water Action 
 
Audubon Pennsylvania 
Greg Goldman, Executive Director 
 
Mark Zakutansky, Director of Conservation 
Policy Engagement, Appalachian Mountain Club 
 
Maura McCarthy, Executive Director 
Fairmount Park Conservancy 
 
Tammy Murphy, Medical Advocacy Director  
Physicians for Social Responsibility – PA 
 
Rev. Joan M. Sabatino, Dir of Legislative Affairs 
Unitarian Universalist PA Legislative Advocacy 
Network 
 
Diane Rosencrance, Executive Director 
Delaware Highlands Conservancy 



 
Kimberly J. Murphy, President 
Berks Nature 
 
Jaclyn Rhoads, President 
Darby Creek Valley Association  
 
Noel Smyth, Citizens Climate Lobby 
Delaware County PA Chapter 
 
Gil Freedman, President 
Conodoguinet Creek Watershed Association 
 
Janie French, Executive Director 
Headwaters Charitable Trust   
 
Eliza Smith Steinmeier and David Reed, Co-
Executive Directors, Chesapeake Legal Alliance 
 
Leigh Altadonna, Ed.D., President 
Wyncote Audubon Society 
 
Stacy Carr-Pool, Executive Director 
Bucks County Audubon Society 
 
Ron Celentano, President,  
PA Solar Energy Industries Assoc. 
 
Bobby Hughes, Executive Director 
Eastern PA Coalition for Abandoned Mine 
Reclamation (EPCAMR) 
 
Julie Slavet, Executive Director 
Tookany/Tacony-Frankford Watershed 
Partnership, Inc. 
 
Ted Evgeniadis, Executive Director 
Lower Susquehanna Riverkeeper Association 
 
Douglas A. Shields, W. PA Outreach Liaison 
Food & Water Watch 
 
Matthew Mehalik, Ph.D., Executive Director 
Breathe Project 
 
Joy Bergey, Director 
Environmental Justice Center of Chestnut Hill 
United Church 

 
Patrice Tomcik, Project Manager 
Moms Clean Air Force - Pennsylvania Chapter 
 
Ashley Funk, Deputy Director 
Mountain Watershed Association 
 
Liz Robinson, Executive Director 
Philadelphia Solar Energy Association 
 
Stephen Chuckra, President 
Lehigh River Stocking Association 
 
Leann Leiter, PA & Ohio Field Advocate 
Earthworks 
 
Glenn Olcerst/Barbara Talerico, Co-Founders 
Rail Pollution Protection Pittsburgh (RP3) 
 
Kate Fritz, Executive Director 
Alliance for the Chesapeake Bay 
 
Rachel Filippini, Executive Director 
Group Against Smog and Pollution 
 
Betsy Nicholas, Executive Director 
Waterkeepers Chesapeake 
 
Sharon Furlong, Spokesperson 
Bucks Environmental Action 
 
Liz G. Deardorff, Director,  
American Rivers - Clean Water Supply 
 
Eric Skrivseth, President,  
Moshannon Creek Watershed Association 
 
Eric Baird, President 
Brodhead Trout Unlimited 
 
M Courtenay Willcox, Convener,  
MainLine Interfaith Green Group 
 
Susan Murawski, President 
Presque Isle Audubon Society 
 
Chuck Marshall, Convener,  
Ecology Mission Group at Central Baptist Wayne 



Gail Murray, Communications Director,  
Communities First Sewickley Valley 
 
Bill Kern, Executive Director 
Countryside Conservancy    
 
Louise Troutman, Executive Director 
Pocono Heritage Land Trust 
 
Chris Mendel, Executive Director 
Pennypack Ecological Restoration Trust 
 
Josh Eisenfeld, Steering Committee Member 
People Over Petro Coalition 
 
Michael T. Sellers, Esq., President 
Newtown Creek Coalition 
 
Michelle Naccarati-Chapkis, Executive Director 
Women for a Healthy Environment 
 
Vincent Smith, President 
Valley Forge Audubon Society 
 
Jane Dugdale, CORE committee  
Phoenixville Area Transition 
 
Tracy Lira, Climate Action group leader 
Havertown Community Action Network (H-CAN) 
 
Michael DiMonte - convener 
Working for Justice Ministry,  
St. Paul's United Methodist Church 
 
Marcia Lehman, Treasurer 
Beaver County Marcellus Awareness 
Community (BCMAC) 
 
Dave Lutzker, President 
Phoenixville Green Team 
 
Jim Pfiffer, Executive Director 
Chemung River Friends 
 
Brent Walls, Upper Potomac Riverkeeper 
 
 
 

Phillip Musegaas, VP of Programs and Litigation 
Potomac Riverkeeper Network 
 
Alison L. Steele, Executive Director 
SWPA Environmental Health Project 
 
Peter Saenger, President 
Lehigh Valley Audubon Society 
 
Brook Lenker, Executive Director 
FracTracker Alliance 
 
 


